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Did you know your Oro Valley Water 
Utility now produces a quarterly 
newsletter called “Behind the Meter?” 
Printed copies of the Summer 2021 
newsletter will be sent out with your 
utility bills, or you can always read the 
latest edition on the Town’s website. 
Click here or go to  
www.orovalleyaz.gov and type BEHIND 
THE METER in the search bar.

Water Utility 
newsletter

Monsoon safety

Have you heard the latest episode of the Town’s new podcast, 
This is Oro Valley? In this month’s episode, host Town Manager 
Mary Jacobs sits down with Parks and Recreation Director 
Kristy Diaz-Trahan to talk about summer programs and events 
here in Oro Valley. Be sure to subscribe to the podcast on Apple 
Music, Google Podcasts or Spotify. Or listen directly from the 
Town’s website. Just click here or visit www.orovalleyaz.gov 
and type “PODCAST” in the search bar. 

Monsoon season is officially here, and we 
need your help making sure the Town of Oro 
Valley stays safe and clean during the summer 
rainy season. If you see any water quality/
pollution or flooding issues, please contact the 
Stormwater Utility via phone at  
520-229-4850 or via email at  
pw@orovalleyaz.gov. Make sure you and 
your family are prepared for the monsoon! 
Take a look at Oro Valley’s Monsoon 
Preparedness Guide and sign up for safety 
alerts from the Town and Pima County. Click 
here or visit www.orovalleyaz.gov and type 
MONSOON in the search bar. 
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The Utility continues to successfully deliver Central Arizona Project 
(CAP) water and reclaimed water to reduce our community’s 
reliance on groundwater.
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W H Y  D O  I  S E E  S E W E R 
C H A R G E S  O N  M Y  W A T E R 
B I L L ?
Your water bill includes both your water 
charges and sewer charges.  Often sewer 
charges are equal to or exceed your water 
charges. Oro Valley Water Utility bills 
for sewer fees on behalf of Pima County 
Wastewater.  Pima County Wastewater 
reviews your water use in December, 
January and February and calculates the 
average for those 3 months. This number is 
used to calculate the amount charged for 
sewer fees and goes into effect on July 1st 
of each year and does not separate indoor 
water use from outdoor water use.

You have the right to appeal the winter 
estimate calculation by contacting Pima 
county Wastewater at 520-724-6500.

To see your water rates and fees, CLICK 
HERE or visit www.orovalleyaz.gov, click 
on the blue “Water Utility” button and view 
“Rates and Fees”. 

I T ’ S  A LW A Y S  A  G O O D 
T I M E  T O  L O O K  F O R  L E A K S

Check out the new video, Find and Identify 
Leaks on our Water Wisdom Video Series. 

CLICK HERE or visit www.orovalleyaz.gov 
and type WATER CONSERVATION into the 
search bar.  

DID YOU KNOW?

Your Annual Water Quality 
Report is now available.  
This report, also known as 
the Consumer Confidence 
Report, describes how our 
water quality compares 
to established federal 
and state drinking water 
standards. We encourage 
you to review these 
important details about the 
source and quality of the 
drinking water delivered to 
your community in 2020. 

Visit us online to view or print your Consumer Confidence Report:

https://www.orovalleyaz.gov/ovccr2020.pdf 
Oro Valley Consumer Confidence Report

https://www.orovalleyaz.gov/csccr2020.pdf 
Countryside Consumer Confidence Report

To request a mailed copy, please contact Customer Service at 229-5000.

Groundwater Production and Supply CAP Production and Supply
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M E T E R
THE

A  M E S S A G E  F R O M  O U R  D I R E C T O R 
Beginning as early as next year, Arizona may be facing its first official declaration of a water 
shortage on the Colorado River System due to 50% lower than normal snow runoff into the river. 
The Federal Bureau of Reclamation projects that by January of 2022, dropping water levels in Lake 
Mead will trigger a “Tier 1 shortage” and a reduction of approximately 30% of the Central Arizona 
Projects (CAP) delivery supply. Most of the burden of a potential Tier 1 shortage would fall on the 
central Arizona agricultural users of CAP water and not municipalities like Oro Valley.

Oro Valley is among the most water resilient communities in the Southwest. For over two decades 
we’ve been planning for water shortages. These efforts have prepared our community to sustain 
the possibility of CAP water reductions for decades while we support our growing community and 
quality of life. Here are six factors that make us water resilient:

Peter Abraham, P.E.
Water Utility Director
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Conservation: Oro Valley residents have a strong water 
conservation ethic. Most of our customers fall within our 
lowest level of consumption.

Groundwater Preservation: Prior to 2005, the Utility relied 
solely on groundwater to meet the community’s water 
resource needs. Since that time, the Utility has added 
reclaimed water for irrigation purposes and CAP water for 
domestic use. These two sources have resulted in the Town 
reducing its groundwater pumping by 56%, effectively 
preserving this precious natural resource for future use if 
needed.

Priority CAP Allocation: Oro Valley and other municipalities 
are given the highest priority for CAP water and are among 
the last to lose any of this resource during supply shortages.

Robust CAP Allocation: The Utility delivers 
approximately 25% of its CAP allocation. The 
remaining CAP water is delivered to nearby 
underground aquifer storage facilities to replace 
the groundwater pumped by the Utility as well as 
save for future use.

Member of the Arizona Water Bank: For decades 
the state of Arizona has been storing CAP water in 
underground aquifer storage facilities. This water 
is available for members in the event of municipal 
CAP delivery shortages.

Augmentation: Oro Valley is constantly seeking 
affordable opportunities to buy or lease 
additional renewable water rights.

In closing, through the continued good stewardship of our water resources, your Water Utility is well positioned to successfully 
provide continuous water service to our current and future residents even during challenging times. 

Looking forward,

Peter Abraham
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Parks & Recreation
Summer Programs

Want to win some 
cool OV swag? Follow 
us on Facebook and 
share your comments on 
the podcast!

covid-19
update

"Desert Showdown" by Danilo Faria
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As this newsletter 
went to press, the 
Town of Oro Valley 
was still conducting 
its public meetings 

online while Council Chambers is being 
renovated. We anticipate that all Council, 
Board and Commission meetings will 
resume meeting in-person this September. 
In the meantime, the Town will continue 
providing various opportunities for 
public input via email, phone and video 
conferencing. Please click here or check 
the Town’s website at www.orovalleyaz.gov 
to learn about upcoming meetings. 

Meetings and events 

NOW OPEN:
•	 Centre Stage Dance Studio 

10370 N. La Cañada Dr. 
#170 (new owner)

•	 Jersey Mike's 
7315 N. Oracle Rd. #108

•	 Peachwave Frozen Yogurt 
& Gelato 
12155 N. Oracle Rd. #121

COMING SOON:
•	 Ashley Furniture Homestore 

11935 N. Oracle Rd. 
•	 Seis Kitchen 

9740 N. Oracle Rd.  
#105 & 106 

•	 The Landing 
8195 N. Oracle Rd. #105 

Shop Oro Valley!
Remember: shopping locally is a reinvestment in 
your quality of life! Find out what your favorite 
businesses are doing to keep you safe by visiting  
www.OVSafeSteps.com. 

On May 21, the Town of Oro Valley changed its mask requirements for Town buildings* and 
as this newsletter went to press, the following guidelines were still in place: 

Per the CDC and Pima County Health Department, individuals who are fully 
vaccinated are no longer required to wear a face mask in Town facilities. If you have not 
been vaccinated, we kindly ask that you continue to follow CDC guidelines by wearing 
a face mask and observing social distancing. We respect your privacy and personal 
decisions. As such, Town staff will not be asking people if they have been vaccinated. 
Instead, we will rely on the honor system, and hope that each person does their part to 
keep OV safe and healthy.

*The only exception to this guideline is the Magistrate Court, which is subject to guidelines set by the Arizona Superior 
Court and Supreme Court. Please check Court building signage for the latest guidelines. 

COVID-19 update
STILL NEED A VACCINATION? 

Visit www.pima.gov/covid19vaccine, 
or call the Pima County vaccine 
information and registration 
assistance call center at 520-222-0119. 
Individuals who are home bound and 
need additional assistance can also 
call 520-222-0119. 

•	 Sally Beauty Supply 
7854 N. Oracle Rd.

•	 TMC One 
10390 N. La Cañada Dr.

SUMMER IN THE OV SUMMER IN THE OV 
For up-to-date information through-
out the summer, be sure to follow Oro 

Valley Parks and Recreation on social 
media. Learn more at orovalleyaz.govorovalleyaz.gov

Oro Valley Aquatic Center Heirloom Farmers Market Need more ideas?

Learn how to play Pickleball at the 
OV Community Center

Learn how to play golf at El 
Conquistador Golf (at the 
Community Center)

Zipline and climb the adventure 
tower at Naranja Park

Become a Certified Lifeguard

Bike the Chuck Huckleberry Loop, 
named USA Today’s #1 recreational 
trail in the country

at the Oro Valley Community Center 
10555 N. La Cañada Drive

Every fourth Saturday of the month, 
now through August at 7:30 p.m.

July 24: Sonic the Hedgehog
August 28: The Call of the Wild 

at Steam Pump Ranch 
10901 N. Oracle Road

Open every Saturday, 8 a.m. to noon.

21 W. Calle Concordia

Movies on the Lawn

Reser vat ions  and rentals  for 
b i r thday par t ies  or  specia l  events

Programs & c lasses  for  a l l  ages

$5 S unday Family  Funday

Month-to -month memberships

Hours of operation vary, please visit 
orovalleyaz.gov/aquatics for more 
information.

Available at this facility: 
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